Morningside Elementary School

SBDM Minutes

January 15, 2013
Meeting was called to order at 3:35 p.m. 


.

Members present were Joe Nepi, Carole Brown, Karla Buckingham, Tabitha Kerr, and Misti Craig.

Council reviewed current agenda and minutes from December 2012.  Karla Buckingham made a motion to approve the agenda and minutes; motion was seconded by Tabitha Kerr.  All were in consensus.

Joe Nepi shared his Principal’s report with council members including the following:

--Current enrollment is 481.  
--The ExCEL winner was announced this week.  Congratulations to Pam Hinton from Helmwood Heights.  We are very proud of Amanda Waters and the great job she did representing Morningside Elementary.  

--Our new custodian, Troy Smallwood, is settling in and doing a wonderful job keeping our school in great condition.  Our new second grade teacher, Ashley Gardner, has also hit the ground running and is a wonderful addition to our staff.  

--We handed certificates out to students last week at morning meeting to recognize them for KPREP awards.  Students that scored both proficient and distinguished were recognized.  We will hold a special luncheon on February 22nd for those students that scored distinguished in all content areas. 

--We will have a “Good Habits Assembly” next week for 4th and 5th grade students after morning meeting.  There are several EHS students that will be presenting this assembly.  
--Mrs. Susan Klingensmith has provided the 2013 Nutrition and Physical Activity Report Card for SBDM members to review.
Mr. Nepi advised Council that he reviewed policies over the Christmas break in regards to student safety.  He tweaked some of the evacuation policies and has provided them to our staff.  We are also providing binders that include emergency procedures and classroom keys to our substitute staff.  Mr. Nepi has been in conversation with McKinney Locksmith to discuss options that are available for additional security measures to the doors.  Mr. McKinney will submit estimates for the options within the next couple of weeks.  Council discussed various options and offered suggestions.  Mr. Nepi will provide further information to Council once the estimates have been submitted.
Joe Nepi provided to Council a copy of the district Audio/Visual Permission Policy and a copy of Policy 15.01 regarding our Extracurricular Programs for their review.  Council discussed policies and will revisit them for further discussion at the next scheduled meeting.  
Joe Nepi presented to Council the year to date budget for Section 6 and General Fund for their review.
Joe Nepi provided the FRYSC Advisory Council minutes to Council for their review.
Joe Nepi advised Council that there are no current committee updates/minutes to provide.
Joe Nepi advised Council that the district instructional walk through is scheduled for MES on February 13th.  Mr. Nepi asked Council for suggestions for what they would like to see reviewed during the walk through and what they believe would provide the most beneficial feedback for our staff.  
Closing Business:
Other Business:  none at this time
Council discussed February agenda items.  The next regular meeting will be on Tuesday, February 19th, 2013, at 3:30 p.m.
Carole Brown made a motion to adjourn; Tabitha Kerr seconded and all were in agreement.  Meeting adjourned at 5:17 p.m.
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